Patient Participation Group, Park View Surgery, Milnthorpe
Tuesday, 5th March 2013
Present

Sue Evans, Chris Johnson, George Heaton (acting Minutes Sec’y)

Apologies

Sue Cox 

Feedback from Survey

The results from the recent Survey were still being analysed but Sue Evans reported that 80 Survey forms had been issued at each Surgery.  40 had been returned completed at Milnthorpe and 17 at Carnforth. The numbers were considered to be reasonable at Milnthorpe but disappointing at Carnforth. When the full analysis had been made the results would be made available. Agreed to collate more general topics may be more meaningful. 
From the initial assessment the following topics had been raised:

Properties

Milnthorpe

The Surgery at Milnthorpe was generally satisfactory – though some painting and de-cluttering had been suggested.

Carnforth

Several concerns about the Reception area had been raised, particularly with regard to confidentiality. Conversations could be easily heard and space limitations did not seem to offer any easy solution. This is quite a problem. Sue acknowledged the issue and explained costs had been obtained recently in regard to opening up between reception and existing waiting room. All receptionists do their best to ensure patients confidentiality is protected, but agreed difficult. 
Several patients had indicated that whilst the property is old there is a ‘homely’ feel at Carnforth that was particularly valued.
Sue reported that it is planned to install ‘Patient information screens’ in the Waiting Rooms. The Committee thought they would be useful, particularly if they could pass on specific information about the Practice, such as internet prescription requests, telephone consultations and PPG info etc. It is important that there should be screens at both the Surgeries.

Email consultations

Support seemed apparent from the Survey for patient consultations by email.

The Committee had some concerns as to how this could be managed and whether it would result in a large increase in workload, particularly if minor problems were raised. Telephone consultations had much increased and generally seemed to be working satisfactorily. It was thought it would be best to get telephone consultations working well and manageable before moving on to those by email. 

George said he would ask the National Association for Patient Participation (NAPP) if they had any information on the operation of email consultations at other surgeries.

Website

There had recently been some website log in problems for appointments and prescriptions but they had been resolved. Confusion did occur as to which Surgery  prescriptions should be provided. 

Separate ‘tick boxes’ or similar, on the website, could help to solve this problem. A number of patients completing the questionnaire where not aware of the website, increased promotion needed.  Sue to contact the website hosts to enquire as to whether tick boxes can be included or to prompt for the information to be given for preferred collection point.
Appointment times
Patients views had still to be analysed. Both early morning and extended evening opening had caused some staff safety concerns in the past. Committee members thought highly of the Practice telephone service in dealing with appointment requests etc.

NAPP membership

There is open access to the NAPP website at    www.napp.org.uk 
Access to the ‘Members’ area is available to Committee members and George passed on log in information to those present and would also seek to clarify some remaining log in details with the NAPP.

Patient Participation Directed Enhancement Service – 2011-2013

This policy document had been issued by the NHS ‘to ensure patients are involved in decisions about the range and quality of services provided’. 

All members of the Committee had not been aware of this document which gives useful guidelines for patient consultation and follow up by groups such as our PPG. There was a useful discussion about its application.
Dates of Future Meetings

Thursday May 23rd   1 pm New Street Surgery  (Chris J. gave his apologies)

Monday July 8th  5 pm Park View Surgery

